
May 2025 Prayer Letter 
• Baptism Service: The last Sunday in April, we had a baptism service. Three men were baptized. Before 

getting baptized, each of them gave their testimony to the church of how they heard the Gospel and 
believed in Christ as their Savior. Two of the men, Mr. De and Eric, had heard the Gospel through coming to 
church and studying the Bible with me. In our English service, we had a young man named Leonardo who 
was baptized. He came to Christ after watching Gospel videos online as a teenager, but hadn’t attended 
church throughout all his college years. He began coming last year, and ours was the first church he 
regularly attended. I’ve had the joy of discipling him over the past few months and was encouraged to see 
him take this step of obedience.


• Anniversary Service:  On the first Sunday of May, we celebrated Truth Baptist Church’s second anniversary. 
Although we began meeting earlier, we officially organized in May 2023. It was a blessing to reflect on what 
God has done. Fifty-one people attended, and I shared a message on “every member being a minister,” 
encouraging all the believers that they have a part to play in serving others and working together to 
accomplish the Great Commission. There was a great spirit and liberty to share God’s word with the church. 
We praise the Lord for giving us such a special Sunday. 


• Fresh Meadows Church Plant: Our Fresh Meadows church plant has been steadily growing, with around 
ten local people coming each Sunday. On Mother’s Day, two families came to the church service for the 
second time. Pray for a lady named Gina who came with her two small boys. She came to our English 
classes last year and wasn’t very interested in the Gospel. We just found out that recently her husband 
passed away very suddenly, which has been very difficult for her and her kids. It seems that now she is 
starting to open up toward the Gospel. Pray for her to continue to be able to come to church and for God to 
help her and her children come to know Christ as their Savior. 


• Pray requests: Pray for us as we plan to take a ministry trip to China in October. Pray for Mrs. Pan, Yoky, 
Yifan, Zilang, Zixin, Ziqian, and Ryan’s salvation. 


Due to our ongoing ministry in a creative access country, please don't read this prayer letter during any live-
streamed service or upload it to any online platform for security reasons.

Thank You  
for praying for us!

Eric Getting Baptized 
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